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Term 2 holiday construction works July 2020 

Artist impression of the Alexandria Park Community School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over 
four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent 
on school maintenance over five years. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW.   

The NSW Department of Education is committed to 
delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy. 

Alexandria Park Community School project 

We are redeveloping Alexandria Park Community 
School so students from Kindergarten to Year 12 can 
learn in innovative learning environments.  

The project will deliver new learning spaces and 
special program rooms, a new administration area, a 
new hall, library, gym, sports courts and play spaces.  

Progress summary 

The project is on schedule and progressing well, with 
the internal fit out completed in some buildings, 
including the installation of furniture.  

Work on the building façade is progressing well, 
including the installation of decorative screens to 
provide shade to the rooftop area and outdoor 
corridors. Landscaping works have also started and 
the K - 6 student rooftop terrace is nearing 
completion. 

School holiday works 

During the upcoming school holidays work will 
continue on the internal fit out, the building façade 
and landscaping. Work will also start on the Milperra 
learning area (covered outdoor learning area - COLA). 

In line with the NSW Environmental Planning and 
Assessment (COVID-19 Development – Construction 
Work Days) Order 2020, School Infrastructure NSW 
construction sites can now operate on weekends and 
public holidays during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Construction works will take place between 7:00am 
and 6:00pm from Monday to Sunday.  

We will ensure that work is completed safely and 
efficiently, and disruptions are minimised. Thank you 
for your patience as we deliver this important project 
for the community. 
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Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

https://alexparkcs-c.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://alexparkcs-c.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/

